

REGIONAL TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MEETING AGENDA Thursday, July 8, 2024, 9:00 a.m. MEETING TO BE HELD VIA ZOOM ONLY

- I. This meeting will be held via Zoom in accordance with Assembly Bill 253 (2021). There will be no physical location. For those requiring hearing or speech assistance, contact Relay Nevada at 1-800-326-6868 (TTY, VCO or HCO).
- II. The committee may combine two or more agenda items for consideration and/or may remove an item from the agenda or delay discussion relating to an item on the agenda at any time.

Members of the public may attend the meeting via Zoom by registering at

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89319941188?pwd=yjQU1mPqRwg9YT8sGAB3GWzh84frgY.1. Registered persons will receive an email from Zoom with a link to the meeting and instructions on how to join the meeting. Registered persons should follow the instructions from Zoom to join the meeting. Registered persons can participate by telephone or video via Zoom. To provide public comment during the meeting via Zoom, please make sure your computer or device has a working microphone. Use the "Chat" feature to submit a request to make a comment. When the time comes to make public comments, you will be invited to speak.

- III. If you cannot register via Zoom but want to attend the meeting via telephone, please call 1-669-444-9171 or 1-669-900-6833 (WEBINAR id 893 1994 1188; webinar passcode 493671) on the day of the meeting. If you wish to provide public comment during the meeting, please contact Agency Services at (775) 348-0171 prior to 4:00 p.m. on the day before the meeting and provide the telephone number you will be calling from as well as the item(s) you would like to comment on. When the time comes to make public comments, you will be invited to speak.
 - IV. Public comment is limited to three minutes per person.
- V. Members of the public may also provide public comment in advance of the meeting by one of the following methods: Emailing comments to: rtcpubliccomments@rtcwashoe.com. Comments received prior to 4:00 p.m. on the day before the meeting will be forwarded to members of the committee and included in the minutes of the meeting.
- VI. The supporting materials for the meeting can be found at www.rtcwashoe.com. If you need to request a copy of the supporting materials, please contact Agency Services by phone at (775) 348-0171 or by email at agencyservices@rtcwashoe.com.
- VII. RTC staff will make reasonable efforts to assist and accommodate individuals with disabilities. Please contact Agency Services at (775) 348-0171 in advance so that arrangements can be made.
- ITEM 1 Roll Call/Call to Order
- **ITEM 2** Approval of Agenda (For Possible Action)
- **ITEM 3** Verbal Instructions required by Assembly Bill 219 (2023) *RTC staff will read the following before Item 4 Public Comment:*

If you are participating via Zoom, to provide public comment during the meeting please make sure your computer or device has a working microphone. Use the "Chat" feature to submit a request to make a comment. When the time comes to make public comments, you will be invited to speak.

If you are participating by telephone, to provide public comment you should have contacted RTC Agency Services prior to 4:00 p.m. yesterday and provided the telephone number you would be calling from as well as the item(s) you wanted to comment on. When the time comes to make public comments, you will be invited to speak.

- **ITEM 4** Public Comment please read paragraph III. near the top of the agenda page
- **ITEM 5** Approval of the June 6, 2024, Meeting Minutes (For Possible Action)
- ITEM 6 Recommend Approval of the Proposed Amendment No. 3 to the Regional Transportation Plan (RTP) (For Possible Action)
- ITEM 7 Receive a Presentation on the South Virginia Street Transit Oriented Development (TOD) Study (For Possible Action)
- ITEM 8 Development Updates (Informational Only)
- ITEM 9 Member Items
 - a) City of Reno
- b) Reno-Tahoe Airport Authority
- c) City of Sparks d) FHWA
- e) Washoe County f) Air Quality Management Div. (AQMD)
- g) NDOT
- h) TMRPA
- i) WCSD
- i) Reno-Sparks Indian Colony (RSIC)
- **ITEM 10** Agenda Items for Future TAC Meetings (For Possible Action)
- **ITEM 11** RTC Staff Items (Informational Only)
- ITEM 12 Public Comment please read paragraph III. near the top of this page
- **ITEM 13** Adjournment (For Possible Action)

The Committee may take action on any item noted for possible action

REGIONAL TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE **MEETING MINUTES** THURSDAY, JUNE 6, 2024

TAC MEMBERS PRESENT

Craig Petersen Northern Nevada Public H	lealth Air-Quality Management
---	-------------------------------

Division

Mariam Ahmad Washoe County Community Services

Truckee Meadows Regional Planning Agency Chris Tolley

Candace Stowell Reno-Sparks Indian Colony Reno-Tahoe Airport Authority Lissa Butterfield City of Sparks Community Services Amber Sosa City of Sparks Community Services **Scott Carey** Washoe County School District Kyle Chisholm

City of Reno Community Development Angela Fuss

RTC STAFF

Jim Gee Paul Nelson

Jacqueline Maldonado Marquis Williams Graham Dollarhide Paul Nelson **Bill Thomas**

Xuan Wang

TAC GUEST

Kris Kuhn, NDOT Mike Mischel, public

ITEM 1. CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL

The Technical Advisory Committee meeting was conducted as a Zoom Webinar. TAC committee member Angela Fuss called the meeting to order at 9:01 a.m.

ITEM 2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

The agenda was approved as submitted.

VERBAL INSTRUCTIONS REQUIRED BY ASSEMBLY BILL 219 (2023) ITEM 3.

RTC staff read the instructions required for participating via Zoom and participating via telephone.

ITEM 4. PUBLIC COMMENT

There were no public comments given.

ITEM 5. APPROVAL OF THE APRIL 4, 2024, MEETING MINUTES

The TAC April 4, 2024, meeting minutes were approved with corrections.

ITEM 6. RECOMMEND APPROVAL OF THE PROPOSED AMENDMENT NO. 3 TO THE FFY 2023-2027 REGIONAL TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM (RTIP)

Graham Dollarhide, RTC Planning Manager, gave a presentation on the proposed Amendment No. 3 to the FFY 2023-2027 Regional Transportation Improvement Program (RTIP). A copy of the PowerPoint presentation is on file at the RTC Metropolitan Planning Department.

Craig Petersen commented on the project at I-80 being widened between Vista Boulevard and USA Parkway, he stated that on an air quality perspective the transportation models show that projects that increase capacity for vehicles always show an increase in Vehicle Miles Traveled (VMT's) and air pollution despite the decrease in vehicle congestion. Volatile Organic Compounds (VOC) and Nitrogen Oxides (NOx) emissions for fossil fuel vehicles are the largest source of ozone causing pollution in Washoe County which, is at the Federal air quality limit for ozone and the national ambient air quality standard for ozone is currently being reviewed by the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), which Washoe County could be designated non-attainment for ozone and will be required by the Federal Clean Air Act to implement a missions controls on businesses, industry and governmental organizations and could place limits on transportation projects like this one which, there are about 26 thousand daily vehicle trips and 20 thousand of those are going to TRI Center. Craig Petersen recommended to look at mass transit options, HOV lanes, lite rail and park and ride. The discussion continued the ozone issues.

Kyle Chisholm asked about the South Meadows Connector and the results of the studies. Graham Dollarhide RTC Planning Manager, stated the study is an alignment study and not a Planning and Environmental Linkage (PEL) and will be part of the amendment RTIP. Chris Kuhn with Nevada Department of Transportation (NDOT), stated this study is a feasibility and alignment study which is to determine if an alignment through the hills from South Meadows Parkway to USA Parkway is feasible and identify cost impacts if, the project advances it will move to the next phases PEL, National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), public outreach, stakeholder outreach, environmental studies and preliminary design would take place. Chris Tolley requested the document be updated and asked about the time frame for the southeast connector study road to be improved. Chris Kuhn, NDOT, stated the feasibility study is to review if the study is economically feasible and if the project moves forward with a NEPA EIS clearance and final design, it could be eight to ten years before construction will begin. Graham Dollarhide, RTC Planning Manager, will correct the Project Environmental Linkage to Planning Environmental Linkage on the document.

Scott Carey asked about the I-80 east final design project, and it being pushed back and the reason why. Chris Kuhn, NDOT, stated the study is currently in NEPA and preliminary design for the project which will move to final design depending on the funding type, acquisition type for final designer and it will be anticipated to start in 2025. Scott Carey asked about the Tahoe Pyramid bike

trail project and an extension to the Fernley area. Kevin Verre, NDOT, stated a Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP) awarded the application to the Tahoe Pyramid Trail East feasibility study to use the funds for the next steps in the feasibility study for federal funds on the agreement for the study. Chris Kuhn, NDOT, asked that the trail to Fernley versus Pyramid be deferred to the Tahoe Pyramid Trail (TPT) group which they can offer specific details. The I-80 east began NEPA about a year ago and their preferred path location is a cultural avoidance area, NDOT is stepping back in that effort but will be in coordination regularly and is in support of their efforts. Bill Thomas, RTC Executive Director, stated there will be an item at the next board meeting for RTC to get involved in the north route at La Posada with the impacts to get the employees out to the TRI Center. Kyle Chisholm commented on the VMTS TPT together with the I-80 widening release to have a path to the TRI Center. He asked if the South Meadows Connector is on the website or a map and plan. Chris Khun, NDOT, stated there is no website or link to the study. The study is currently narrowing down concept alignments at this time which will be completed in 2024. Chris Kuhn, NDOT, stated, NDOT completed the I-80 corridor study in 2020, which focused on the region of the I-80 corridor and how to improve traffic operations from east to Sparks. The study evaluated 20 different projects throughout the region for improvement of the traffic operations from Sparks east. The project included La Posada connector, the South Meadows connector, north valleys project, Spaghetti bowl phase two and numerous others. The findings were to widen I-80 to USA Parkway. Candace Stowell, asked about the Tahoe Pyramid Trail East Feasibility study going out east. Kevin Verre, NDOT, stated NDOT awarded the Tahoe Pyramid Trail East Feasibility study through the TAP which awarded planning level grants to entities areas of the state for looking at feasibility in creating connections. NDOT provided funding to do these feasibility studies to the TPT group. NDOT will not be leading the study and will have oversight of spending of the funds on this study.

Chris Tolley made a motion to recommend approval of the proposed Amendment No. 3 to the FFY 2023-2027 Regional Transportation Improvement Program (RTIP).

Kyle Chisholm seconded.

The motion carried unanimously.

ITEM 7. DEVELOPMENT UPDATES

There were no development updates.

ITEM 8. MEMBER ITEMS

Lissa Butterfield announced RTAA has promoted the engineering and construction manager at RTAA and is advertising for a new engineering and construction manager which the application process closes on June 17, 2024.

Scott Carey announced developments and a meeting with stakeholders with industry and consultants for the code amendments from the city council of the drive through industry and possible entitlement changes which the item will be brought to the planning commission this summer. A Specialty Grocery store - Trader Joes grocery was approved by the planning commission and a new industrial building being proposed at east Nugget, A Golden Triangle development in Spanish Springs and a planning commission meeting is coming up for a new fitness at Los Altos Crossing shopping center. Scott commended the RTC for offering free transit passes to students this summer.

Chris Tolley gave updates of the 2024 Regional Plan update with continued planning efforts and the adoption date from the Regional Planning Governing Board is on October 10, 2024.

Kyle Chisholm gave updates on the submitted entitlement application for the Silver Dollar elementary school in the Silver Dollar estate community at north valleys, southeast of the existing Obrien Stead campus. The Silver Dollar elementary school will be a replacement for the Obrien Stead elementary school. Washoe County School District (WCSD) has reached out to the Silver Dollar estates and other HOA's in the vicinity and an item will be going to the Neighborhood Advisory Board on June 20, 2024.

ITEM 9. AGENDA ITEMS FOR FUTURE TAC MEETINGS

• Tahoe Pyramid Trail planning and the Truckee Meadows trail planning

ITEM 10. RTC STAFF ITEMS

Xuan Wang, RTC Planning Manager proposed to change the TAC July 4, 2024, meeting to July 2, 2024, at 9:00 a.m. Kyle suggested having the meeting on another date. Xuan proposed to have the meeting on Monday 8, 2024.

ITEM 11. PUBLIC COMMENT

There were no public comments given.

ITEM 12. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 9:52 a.m.

MEETING DATE: July 8, 2024 AGENDA ITEM 6

To: Technical Advisory Committee

From: Xuan Wang

Planning Manager

RECOMMENDED ACTION

Recommend approval of the proposed Amendment No. 3 to the Regional Transportation Plan (RTP).

BACKGROUND AND DISCUSSION

RTC staff is proposing Amendment No. 3 to the 2050 RTP to change the project schedule for a project led by the Nevada Department of Transportation (NDOT). The project—operational and capacity improvements to I-80 between Vista Boulevard and USA Parkway—is being updated to reflect the new construction schedule. Although the project will still fall within the RTP's 2031 – 2050 project time period, the model year for the project is required to mirror the change in schedule from 2050 to 2040.

An air quality conformity analysis for the proposed RTP amendment is required as the project is a capacity project and is therefore not exempt from transportation conformity requirements. An air quality conformity analysis was conducted as a part of the RTP amendment process. Emissions were estimated using EPA's MOVES4 model and compared with the Motor Vehicle Emission Budgets. The air quality conformity analysis report was updated to reflect the change and included in the RTP amendment. Based on existing and planned commitments, the air quality analysis demonstrates that the required air quality conformity determination can be made. The RTP is shown to be in conformance with federal air quality regulations. The Interagency Air Quality Consultation Group met on June 18, 2024 and subsequently recommended approval of the air quality analysis.

Copies of Amendment No. 3 to the RTP, which includes complete details of the proposed changes, is available for viewing and comment on the RTC website (www.rtcwashoe.com) starting on Wednesday, June 26, 2024, and ending on Tuesday, July 16, 2024. A public hearing will be held by the RTC Board on Friday, July 19, 2024.

MEETING DATE: July 8, 2024 AGENDA ITEM 7

To: Technical Advisory Committee

From: Graham Dollarhide, Planning Manager

RECOMMENDED ACTION

Receive a presentation on the South Virginia Street Transit Oriented Development (TOD) Study.

BACKGROUND AND DISCUSSION

The RTC, in partnership with the City of Reno, is working to complete a Transit Oriented Development (TOD) study along the South Virginia Street corridor. The purpose of the study is to determine the feasibility of extending the Virginia Line Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) service to South Reno and develop the land use planning tools that will encourage a walkable, transit-supportive development pattern that meets the growth and development needs of the region. The study area extends from the BRT route's current southern terminus at the Meadowood Mall transfer station to Mt. Rose Highway.

The South Virginia Street corridor includes large tracts of vacant or underutilized land and lacks full sidewalk and bicycle connectivity. Much of the existing development is vehicle-oriented with limited mobility and affordable housing options. However, the potential exists to create a direct connection to Midtown, Downtown, and the University of Nevada, Reno to enhance economic development opportunities and encourage a more balanced jobs-housing mix that is conducive to enhanced transit. Additionally, the RTC is coordinating with the Nevada Department of Transportation (NDOT) as it completes a Safety Management Plan on much of the same South Virginia Street corridor. This plan will identify low, medium, and high-priority implementable improvements that will have an immediate safety benefit to road users. These improvements could have an impact on the context of the corridor that further enhances an environment conducive to alternative modes of transportation.

Staff will provide a brief update on the Study's draft results, including analyses of existing conditions, safety, and land use, along with overall findings and proposed recommendations. The draft plan will still be shaped by input from the project Technical Advisory Committee (TAC), the RTC CMAC and TAC, the public, and the RTC Board ahead of formal adoption anticipated in August.